
 

COVID-19 Guidance for Tidewater Council Units Chartered in North Carolina 

As of March 26, 2021, North Carolina’s Governor Cooper has adjusted COVID-19 restrictions in relation 

to group gatherings: 

Mass Gatherings are prohibited. “Mass Gathering”' means an event or convening which is in a 

category not otherwise covered by this Executive Order, is not excepted by the following 

provisions of this Executive Order, and brings together more than fifty (50) people indoors or 

more than one hundred (I00) people outdoors at the same time in a single confined indoor or 

outdoor space.  

- Executive Order No. 204 

Tidewater Council provides the following guidance for adhering to this restriction: 

1. Continue to consult with your adult committee and chartered organization regarding all in-

person unit meetings and activities. 

2. Familiarize yourself with local and state COVID-19 requirements. 

3. Employ general COVID-19 protocols as part of all Scouting meetings/activities: 

a. Everyone five years of age and above present at the activity wears a face covering. 

b. Wash hands and sanitize surfaces and equipment frequently. 

c. Maintain appropriate distance (at least 6 feet) at all times. 

d. Take participant temperatures before participation. 

e. Advise participants to stay home if they are sick. 

4. If your unit’s total participant count (including youth members, adult leaders, and family 

members) exceeds fifty, take steps to be compliant with the restriction on gathering size: 

a. Conduct meetings that do not require the full unit to gather together. 

b. When you do have meetings with the full group, hold them via teleconference. 

c. It is acceptable to hold meetings in smaller groups, such as dens or patrols, provided: 

i. Each group has their own space to meet. 

ii. The groups do not intermingle. 

iii. The full group does not assemble at any time. 

iv. Each group has two-deep leadership. 

d. If you have enough leadership, consider having smaller groups meet at separate times 

on the same day or on different days. 

e. Meet outdoors (weather permitting), where it is easier to maintain social distancing. 

We understand these limits may be an obstacle for many large Scout units, particularly when planning 

full meetings or activities. It is important to find ways to continue to provide the Scouting experience 

while ensuring the safety of our Scouts, leaders, families, and community. Please contact Christy Cooper 

at 208-597-6044 or christy.cooper@scouting.org if you have questions or need assistance solving 

challenges presented by this restriction. 
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